Тема занятия: Чеки как один из видов денег

Цели занятия: выучить лексический материал по теме «Чеки как один из видов денег»; совершенствовать навыки чтения и перевода текста профессионального направления; систематизировать знания, выполнив задания по теме занятия.

Уважаемые студенты! Ознакомьтесь с материалами практического занятия на тему «Чеки как один из видов денег». Конспект занятия выполняйте в рабочей тетради письменно, обязательно указывая дату занятия, тему занятия, номер упражнения. Ответы предоставить преподавателю на проверку до 27. 02. 2023 г. в электронном виде (фотоотчёт) на е-mail mikagol2605@mail.ru. Телефон преподавателя для консультации и возникающих вопросов: 072-14-15-816.

С уважением, Голодюк Марина Викторовна.

- 1. Запишите новую лексику в словарь, выучите новую лексику.
- 2. Прочитайте и <u>устно</u> переведите текст «Cheque as one of the most important forms of money».
 - 3. Дайте письменно ответы на вопросы к тексту.
- 4. Повторите грамматический материал на тему «Модальные глаголы have, can, may, must», просмотрев видеоурок по ссылке https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iw5x74HPsVg. Запишите краткий конспект.
- 5. Выполните письменно упражнения на тему «Модальные глаголы have, can, may, must».

Cheque as one of the most important forms of money.

Vocabulary:

cheque – чек

current account – текущий счёт monetary amount – денежная сумма payee – получатель amount of money – сумма денег promissory notes – вексель bearer – получатель

A **cheque** (or **check** in American English) is a document that orders a bank to pay a specific amount of money from a person's account to the person in whose name the cheque has been issued. The person writing the cheque, the drawer, has a transaction banking account (often called a **current**, cheque, chequing or checking **account**) where their money is held. The drawer writes the various details including the monetary **amount**, date, and a payee on the cheque, and signs it, ordering their bank, known as the *drawee*, to pay that person or company the amount of money stated.

Cheques are a type of bill of exchange and were developed as a way to make payments without the need to carry large **amounts of money**. Paper money evolved from promissory notes, another form of negotiable instrument similar to cheques in that they were originally a written order to pay the given amount to whomever it had in their possession (the "bearer").

Although forms of cheques have been in use since ancient times and at least since the 9th century, it was during the 20th century that cheques became a highly popular non-cash method for making payments and the usage of cheques peaked. By the second half of the 20th century, as cheque processing became automated, billions of cheques were issued annually; these volumes peaked in or around the early 1990s. Since then cheque usage has fallen, being partly replaced by electronic payment systems. In an increasing number of countries cheques have either become a marginal payment system or have been completely phased out.

Дайте <u>письменно</u> ответы на вопросы к тексту.

- 1. What is the cheque?
- 2. Why cheques were making?
- 3. Are cheques popular today?

Выполните <u>письменно</u> упражнение на тему «Модальные глаголы».

1. Переведите на английский язык.

- 1. У моего брата есть белая машина.
- 2. Я умею хорошо плавать.
- 3. Можно мне войти?
- 4. Ты можешь пойти гулять, когда сделаешь уроки.
- 5. Есть ли у тебя попугай?
- 6. Он не умеет играть в шахматы.
- 7. Ты должен возвращаться домой вовремя.
- 8. Мы не должны нарушать правила дорожного движения.